
 

 
COMMUNITY SERVICES BOARD 

Thursday, October 20, 2022, at 7:00 PM 

275 West Main Street 

Minutes 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT David Hathaway, Keela Goudy, Jessica Tolman, Sara Olson, David 
Harris, Kyle Vincent, Stephanie Taylor 

OTHERS PRESENT Community Services Director John Bradley 

WELCOME 

INVOCATION/INSPIRATIONAL THOUGHT 

1. Board Member Kyle Vincent gave the invocation.  

2.    Board Member Sara Olson lead the board members in the Pledge of Allegiance.  

MEETING MINUTES 

3. Board Member Tolman motioned to approve the 6-30-2022 Minutes and Board Member Harris 
seconded the motion. All were in favor of the motion.  

NEW BUSINESS 

4. Harvest View Sports Complex Phase 2 

 Community Services Director John Bradley talked about how Board Member Stephanie 
Taylor will no longer on the board.  

 Community Services Director John talked about the Harvest View Sports Complex Phase 2 
ribbon cutting on Tuesday October 18th, 2022.  

 Board Member Sara Olson and Community Services Director John gave an update on the 
prospector view trail and answered the board members questions. 

5. Mural 2022 

 Board Member Kyle Vincent gave an update on the mural on the side of Ivanov’s Market. 
He talked about how and why it was created. 

 Community Services Director John talked about how they want to have Board Member Kyle 
make a mural commemorating Orchard Days. 

6. Orchard Days 2022 

 Community Services Director John gave an update on Orchard Days.  

 Board Member Stephanie Taylor gave an update on the Hometown Market at Orchard 
Days Family Night.  

 Community Services Director John and board members discussed the difference between 
the Orchard Days family night activities and Saturday activities.  

 Community Services Director John talked about the new Orchard Days 55+ dinner.  

 The Board Members talked about how they enjoyed having more food trucks at Orchard 
Days.  

 Council Member David Hathaway talked about having a rodeo burger at Orchard Days.   

 Board Member Stephanie Taylor talked about having more food trucks at Orchard Days 
from her perspective working with vendors during the Hometown Market.    



 

 Board Member Stephanie gave an update on the Hometown Market. They are planning on 
not doing it as long next year.  

 Community Services Director John gave the board members an update on a new app the 
Community Services department will be using called Poly.   

7. Summer & Fall Program participation #’s 

 Community Services Director John gave an update on the increase of events Santaquin 
Recreation has put on over the last couple of years.  

 Community Services Director John gave an update on the summer and fall program 
participation numbers.   

 Community Services Director John gave an update on the new Sports Supervisor Austin 
Rothaug. He also talked about the new part time Events Assistant Lindsay Scott and 
Jordan Henderson the new Sports Program Assistant.  

8. Parks & Recreation Master Plan Update 

 Community Services Director John gave an update on the proposed parks and recreation 
master plan and showed the board members a presentation.  

 The board members discussed the proposed new city hall plan, and some of the proposed 
parks.  

9. Upcoming Fall/Winter Events 

 Community Services Administrative Assistant Hattie Rowbury informed the board members 
about the upcoming events: Spooky Night at the Museum, Halloween Trunk or Treat, and 
Holly Days 

BOARD MEMBER UPDATES, QUESTIONS, RECOMMENDATIONS 

NEXT MEETING 

10. Thursday, January 19th, 2023, at 7:30pm 

ADJOURNMENT 
        11.  Board Member Goudy motioned to adjourn the meeting, and Board Member Harris seconded 
the motion.  
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